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City Council Workshop Minutes - Draft 

Monday, March 20, 2023, 4:30 PM 

Council Chambers, 616 NE 4th AVE 

 

NOTE: Please see the published Agenda Packet for all item file attachments 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Steve Hogan called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Present: Council Members Marilyn Boerke, Bonnie Carter, Don Chaney, Leslie Lewallen, 
and Jennifer Senescu 

Remote:  Council Member John Nohr (departed at 5:05 p.m.) 

Excused: Council Member Tim Hein 

Staff: Heidi Bealer, Tony Collver, Carrie Davis, Cliff Free, Cathy Huber Nickerson, 
Michelle Jackson, Mitch Lackey, Trang Lam, Alan Peters, Doug Quinn, Bryan 
Rachal, Connie Urquhart, and Steve Wall 

Press: No one from the press was present 

PUBLIC COMMENTS                                                     

No members of the public commented. 

WORKSHOP TOPICS 

1. Community Survey 2022 
Presenter: Bryan Rachal, Communications Director and Jason Morado, ETC Institute 
Consultant 
 
Morado provided an overview of the survey results. Discussion ensued. This item was 
for Council’s information only. 

2. 2023 Limited General Obligation Bond Draft Ordinance 

Cathy Huber Nickerson, Finance Director 

 Huber Nickerson provided an overview of the proposed ordinance. Discussion 
ensued. This item will be placed on the April 3, 2023 Regular Meeting Agenda for 
Council’s consideration. 

3. Staff Miscellaneous Updates 
Doug Quinn, City Administrator 
 



Lackey commented about the Camas School District’s (CSD) 2023-2024 proposed 
budget reduction of one School Resource Officer (SRO). Discussion ensued.  
 
Free commented about the City’s Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for design services 
related to Fire Station 41. 
 
Wall commented about the newly proposed limits for parts per trillion (PPT) of 
Polyfluoroalkyl Substance (PFAS) in drinking water by the Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA).  
 
Rachal commented on the City’s Social Media Guidelines Policy. This item was 
referred to the Equity Committee for future consideration.  

COUNCIL COMMENTS AND REPORTS 

Carter commented about the library roof project, the next Joint Policy Advisory Committee (JPAC) 
meeting, invited the public to the Library Centennial Celebration on April 4, 2023, and the Port of 
Camas-Washougal Building 20 ribbon-cutting event on April 14, 2023.  

Senescu commented about meetings with City department heads, scheduling the Ward 3 Town 
Hall, and the Downtown Camas Association (DCA) merchant meeting on March 21, 2023. 

Mayor Hogan commented about Joint Policy Advisory Committee (JPAC) meeting to discuss the 
Camas-Washougal Fire Interlocal Agreement (ILA).   

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Wayne Pattison, Camas, commented about the City’s budget and the utility tax. 

John Ley commented about the Community Survey and the General Obligation (GO) Bond. 

Stephen Dabasinskas, Camas, commented about the GO Bond.  

CLOSE OF MEETING 

The meeting closed at 5:57 p.m. 


